
Dear Parents/Guardians: 

The end of 2021 year is upon us and the challenges of the past year have been great. The health concerns still impact school 

and how we move through our academic and student life. I am pleased that we have done as well as we have and appreciate the 

dedication of staff, students, and our community.  We look forward to ringing in the New Year with positive thoughts for a 

healthy and joyful year.  

CFHS Final Exam days are approaching.  Please encourage your child to maintain focus during the last days of the semester 

and to concentrate on the successful completion of their coursework. This time of the year can be very stressful for students 

and we encourage them to get plenty of rest and practice healthy habits in preparation for their exams. Attendance is also 

critical for academic success. Poor attendance impacts a student's ability to achieve the best grades possible. 

Fall 2021 Exam Schedule 

Wednesday, Dec. 15  
Period 1 Exam: 8:45-10:45  
1st Lunch: 10:45-11:10/Period 5 Exam: 11:20-1:20  
Period 5 Exam: 10:55-12:55/2nd Lunch: 12:55-1:20  
Period 6 Exam: 1:30-3:30 (Buses depart after Period 6 Exam)  

Thursday, Dec. 16  
Period 2 Exam: 8:35-10:35  
Period 4 Exam: 10:45-12:45 (Buses depart after Period 4 Exam)  
Make-up Exam Time: 1:30-3:30 (No bus transportation provided)  

Friday, Dec. 17  
Period 3 Exam: 8:35-10:35  
Period 7 Exam: 10:45-12:45 (Buses depart after Period 7 Exam) 

Note: NO early exams are given.  Students who miss a final exam will be given a zero for the missed exam.  If there are 

compelling reasons why the student missed the exams and the scheduled make-up period, they may take a make-up exam 

within the first 10 days of the second semester.  The final grade will then be recalculated with the final exam score replacing 

the zero.  Any questions should be directed to the teacher and the grade level administrator.  

It's not too late to make a Tax Credit Donation for the 2021 tax year. If you would like to make a donation, please follow the 

link below and make your donation online through InTouch.  Arizona law allows taxpayers to receive a tax credit of up to $400 

for joint filers and $200 for single filer if they contribute to extracurricular, fee-based programs, in public schools.  A tax credit 

is a full refund of what you owe in state taxes, dollar-for-dollar. tax-credit 

I would like to again thank CFHS students and staff for all their hard work this fall and for a successful first semester.  Enjoy 

the holiday season and the upcoming Winter Break! 

Sincerely, 

Jody Brase 

Principal 
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Catalina Foothills School District Superintendent 
Dr. Mary Kamerzell mkam@cfsd16.org 209-7537

Governing Board Members 
President: 

Amy Krauss akrauss@cfsd16.org 400-6170
Vice President: 

Carole Siegler csiegler@cfsd16.org 990-4611
Board Members: 

Amy Bhola abhola@cfsd16.org 404-8102
Doug Hadley dhadley@cfsd16.org 577-0038
Eileen Jackson ejackson@cfsd16.org 299-3828

State of Arizona Legislative Representatives for CFSD (please check 
www.azleg.gov for contact information) Legislative District 9: 

Senator   Steve Farley 
Representative Randall “Randy” Friese  
Representative Pamela Powers Hannley 

Anonymous Tip Line 209-8599 

YEARBOOKS $85

Don’t miss your chance to get your yearbook – on sale now at the Bursar 
Office or online through InTouch.   

Senior Parents:  Don’t forget to give your senior his/her own tribute in the 
yearbook!  Tributes are due no later than January 31, 2022. 

Please see the attached two flyers for more information.  

In this issue: 

IMPORTANT DATES....2 FFO....10 
CFHS OPEN ENROLLMENT....3 GRAD NIGHT....11 
SENIOR TIMELINE....4 YEARBOOK FLYERS....12 - 16 
COUNSELING OFFICE....5 SPANISH IMMERSION FLYER....17 
BAND FLYER....6 CHINESE IMMERSION FLYER....18 
HEALTH OFFICE....7 - 9 KINDERGARTEN SHOW/TELL FLYER....19 

Important Dates to Remember: 
December 15-17 Final Exams Schedule 
December 20-31 No School (Winter Break) 
January 17 No School (MLK Day) 
February 24-25 No School (Rodeo Break) 
March 11 Half Day Grading Day 
March 21-25      No School (Spring Break) 
May 20 Seniors’  Last Day 
May 23-25 Final Exams (Gr.9-11) Schedule 
May 25  Graduation/Last Day of School 

CFHS 

4300 E. Sunrise Dr. 

Tucson, AZ 85718 

Office: 209-8300 / Fax: 209-8520 
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Office hours: 7:30-4:00 on School Days Closed on all 
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CATALINA FOOTHILLS UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT #16 
2101 E. River Road, Tucson, AZ  85718 

(520) 209-7500        (520) 209-7570 FAX  www.cfsd16.org 

A 21st Century Learning Community 

October 1, 2021 

To:  Parents of CFSD Students 
From:  Mary Kamerzell, Superintendent 
Re: CFSD Open Enrollment Program for the 2022-2023 School Year 

The Catalina Foothills School District (CFSD) will begin its open enrollment application procedures 
for the 2022-2023 school year on November 1, 2021. 

Pursuant to A.R.S. §15-816 and A.R.S. §15-816.01 all Arizona school districts follow a prescribed 
procedure and timetable for admitting out-of-district transfer students and resident transfer students 
(those who live in the District but are attending a school outside the attendance area of their 
residence). All students who currently attend CFSD schools and reside in other districts, and all 
CFSD resident students who attend a school outside of the attendance area of their residence, are 
impacted by this law. 

We require all open enrollment students to apply for admission each year. Therefore, if your child is 
a resident transfer (open enrollment) student and you want him/her to continue in that capacity, or if 
your child resides outside of the district, either as a continuing or a new open enrollment student, 
please complete an open enrollment application online between November 1, 2021 and January 31, 
2022. 

Open enrollment applications and information regarding the application process are on the 
district Web site, www.cfsd16.org (as of November 1, 2021). Under Parents, select Open 
Enrollment. 

Electronic applications must be submitted no later than January 31, 2022. Decisions about 
admission, based on capacity, will be made by March 1, 2022. At that time, all applicants who 
applied during the application period will be notified by email whether their applications were 
accepted, waitlisted, or declined. Note: A separate application must be completed for each student. 

Please keep in mind that annually, the open enrollment process involves three steps: application, 
notification of our decision and, if accepted, online registration. 
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CLASS OF  2022 ~ CFHS SENIOR PLANNING TIMELINE

Jan 31 Deadline for Senior Falcon Tributes submissions [2021-2022 Yearbook]

Feb 7 & 8 Distribution of caps & gowns on the plaza by Herff Jones/Rembrandt
(pick up to wear for senior group picture)

Feb 21 Senior Breakfast/Meeting in Cafeteria (during Grade 9-11 Course Selection Advisory 10:05-10:30)

Mar 4 Senior Group Picture (graduation gowns required):  8:30 am – Location TBD

Mar TBD Senior Announcements distributed during both lunches - Plaza

April TBD Senior Graduation Meeting – 8:30 in the Auditorium. ALL seniors must attend this mandatory
meeting in order to participate in the graduation ceremony.  Attendance will be taken.

April 15 Deadline for Student Graduation Speaker / Performer sign up.

April 26 Student Graduation Speaker / Performer Auditions

April 29 Seniors inform the Counseling Office of college and other post-CFHS plans via “Green Sheet.”

May 20 Seniors’ last day

May 23 Senior Honors Ceremony – 7:00 pm – Location TBD (Recognizing seniors with 3.75 after 7
th

semester)

May 24 Graduation Practice 2:45 – 4:00 pm; start in the Auditorium. Participation required for
ceremony. Backpack check-in for Grad Night: 12:00 noon – 2:30 pm.

May 25 Graduation Ceremony @ 7:30 pm – CFHS Stadium. Seniors arrive at 6:30 pm for line up.

May 25 Grad Night - Senior Celebration following the graduation ceremony.

Important Contacts regarding Graduation:

Jennifer Miller Herff Jones/Rembrandt Grad Night:
Assistant Principal - House 1 (Grad Supplies) Jean Popham
209-8373 Bill Waldrup  745-5289 jspopham@hotmail.com
jmiller@cfsd16.org 2927 N. Country Club

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1DS6sCP18ZhQTm3G13evywZSjYUzx1g9U_0EdKTaF6Ks/edit
mailto:jspopham@hotmail.com


 

From the Counseling Office 
Website: https://cfhs-counseling.cfsd16.org/ 

 

 

 
Dr. Bryan, Ms. Collier, Ms. Corey, Ms. Larson, Ms. Leary and Ms. McCrea wish you and your families a happy, 
rejuvenating and peaceful holiday season and school break! 

 
Tips for Families: As the holidays approach we want to offer some ideas and suggestions to manage stress and 

have fun as a family. The following has been taken and/or adapted from the Pima County Health Department and 
the Pima County Superintendent’s Office: 
 

 

Ideas for What Parents Can Do: 
 

● Learn & model stress management skills. 

● Listen & acknowledge frustration and disappointment; check in if you observe 
concerning behavior. 

● Avoid responding to anger or irritability with a punitive approach 

● Avoid trying to immediately fix problems. Allowing your child to vent and 
express themself is most helpful in many situations. 

● Give children a sense of control. 

● Help your child set up and maintain a routine.  
● Brainstorm projects/activities your child enjoys and spend time together as a 

family.  
● Give children input on meals or chores; let them have buy-in on daily tasks. 

 
 

Ideas for What Youth Can Do: 
 

● Exercise, eat regularly, develop a healthy sleep schedule, and spend time 
outdoors. 

● Avoid alcohol, illegal drugs, tobacco, excess caffeine, and excess screen time. 
● Learn relaxation exercises (i.e. abdominal breathing, muscle relaxation). 

● Express emotions in polite and assertive ways: “I feel angry when you yell at me.”  
● Learn practical coping skills. For example, build a network of friends who 

support you in a positive way. 
● Decrease negative self-talk and challenge negative thoughts with alternative, 

neutral, or positive thoughts: “my life will never get better” can be transformed 
into “I may feel helpless now, but things will probably get better if I keep 
working hard and ask for help.” 

● Learn to feel good about doing a competent/“good enough” job rather than 
demanding perfection from yourself and others.  

● Learn what you can control in your environment and try not to fixate on things 
outside of your control. 

● Take a break from stressful situations and try stress-reducing activities like 
listening to music, talking to a friend, drawing/writing, or spending time with a 
pet. 

● Set a reasonable goal for yourself or learn a new skills/hobby.
 

 
 

 
Senior Lab: Counselors are available in Room 115 (House One) every Monday of fall semester, 2:20-4:15 for 

questions and drop in assistance. Please stop in for assistance before finals week. 
 
 

 
First You Hafta FAFSA! The FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid) opened for the class of 2022 on 
Oct 1.  Every senior should submit the FAFSA so financial aid awards can be calculated, offered, and considered.  
Completing the FAFSA is the only way to access federal aid (including non-need based federal loans), and some 
state aid and merit aid programs (scholarships) also require completion of the FAFSA.   Go to FAFSA.ed.gov to 
get started. 
 

 
NAMI Presentations: During the months of November - January, all CFHS students will spend one Social Studies 
class with presenters of NAMI Southern Arizona (National Alliance on Mental Illness), learning about Mental Illness 
through their Ending the Silence program. Please reference this parent letter explaining the program. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

https://cfhs-counseling.cfsd16.org/
http://pima.gov/health
http://schools.pima.gov/
http://fafsa.ed.gov/
http://fafsa.ed.gov/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1iv_KrJgX0KdyvK4lolBnUvxo-9SVJJOI/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=115113661420037093024&rtpof=true&sd=true


Congratulations to the CFHS Falcon Band!

The Falcon Marching Band has been invited by the Pasadena 
Tournament of Roses to march in the 2023 Rose Parade. The band will 
participate in the 134th Rose Parade on Monday, January 2, 2023. The 
Band will also be invited to perform their field show at Bandfest at the 

Pasadena City College several days prior to the parade.

On behalf of the entire Band program, thank you to the CFSD 
community for your support of the Band program over the past year! 

We look forward to seeing many of you at upcoming performances: 

Holiday Parade in Prescott- Sat., Dec. 4 in Prescott, AZ 

Steel Band Zoo Lights- Tues., Dec 7, 6-8pm at Reid Park Zoo

Happy Holidays! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

ADVERTISE WITH BAND BOOSTERS 

Advertise in our concert programs for not only the band, but also Steel Drum, Jazz, and Guitar concerts! 

Your advertisement will be seen by hundreds of Foothills families multiple times during the 2021-2022 

school year. The ads are reasonable priced and proceeds will benefit the students in all our Band 

programs. 

Visit the Band Boosters Square Store at https://cfhs-band-boosters.square.site or fill out the form below 

and submit with your ad and payment to: 

CFHS Band Boosters, Attn: Ads, PO Box 64193, Tucson, AZ 85728-4193 

Business Name:______________________________________________ 
Contact: ____________________________________________________ 
Address: ____________________________________________________ 
City: __________________________________________________ AZ / Zip: ___________ Phone: 

__________________________ Email: ____________________________________ Type of ad: 

_____$200: 1⁄3 page Advertisement _____$350: Half Page Advertisement _____$500: Full Page 

Advertisement For questions, please contact the Band Boosters at cfhsbandboosters@gmail.com. 



 

 
  

         

 

Health Office Updates 

What’s New for the 2021-22 Flu (Influenza Virus) Season? 

• It’s not too late to get the flu shot! 

• Flu vaccines have been updated to better match circulating viruses. 

• There will be some new vaccines on the market this season. 

• The recommendations for people with egg allergies have changed.  
See: https://www.cdc.gov/flu/season/faq-flu-season-2019-2020.htm 
 
The flu shot is recommended for anyone over 6 months, for anyone at high risk: chronic health 
conditions: asthma, diabetes, heart and/or lung disease, people 65 years and older. 
Flu-like symptoms may include: 

• fever, cough, sore throat, runny or stuffy nose, body aches, headache, chills, fatigue, 
sometimes vomiting and diarrhea. 

• Covid-19 is still here.  Please wear your masks and practice safe distancing. 
 
Preventative and coping measures: 

1) Try to avoid close contact with sick people 
2) When sick, stay home and avoid contact with others to not spread germs. 
3) If sick with flu-like symptoms, stay home for at least 24 hours after your fever is gone, except to 

get medical care. 
4) Wash your hands often with soap and water. Use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer of no water 

available. 
5) Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth, as germs spread quickly this way. 
6) Clean/disinfect surfaces and objects that may be contaminated with germs, flu virus. 
7) Do not share drinks, utensils, musical instruments, food when sick. 
8) See your doctor if you have a high fever (over 100) and/or cough that lasts more than 5 days. 
9) Be sure to get a doctor’s note to cover the school absences. 

 
Additional Safety/Health Concerns: 

1) Not eating or drinking can cause headaches, stomach aches, fatigue that will not be treated by a 
pain killer. Bring or buy food/water to avoid these distractions from your school work.  

2) The Health Office (Nurse’s Office) does not have allergy medications.  
3) If you suffer an injury on campus, be sure to report it to your teacher immediately and then see 

the school nurse. 
4) Remember to dress accordingly with the cooler weather and to abide by the dress code. 
5) Don’t text and drive. 

 
We always accept generous donations of Saltine crackers, water bottles, Gatorade powder. 
Have a wonderful and safe Holiday Season! 
 
Christopher Lopez, RN, MSN.   School Nurse  christopherlopez@cfsd16.org 520-209-8330 
Fynn Vanegas,     Health Assistant fvanegas@cfsd16.org    520-209-8304 
 
 

https://www.cdc.gov/flu/season/faq-flu-season-2019-2020.htm
mailto:christopherlopez@cfsd16.org
mailto:fvanegas@cfsd16.org


 
 

Fentanyl Warning for Parents/Guardians and Students 
November 22, 2021 

Overdose deaths in Pima County are on the rise. Last year fentanyl was the number one drug contributing to 

overdose deaths in Pima County. This year the trend has worsened. Fentanyl is now the top cause of death for 

people under 20 in Pima County. 

WHAT IS FENTANYL AND WHY IS IT DANGEROUS? 

Fentanyl is a synthetic opioid 50 to 100 times more potent than heroin or morphine. In the medical field it is used to 

treat severe pain, but it is also produced and sold illegally. Illicit fentanyl is often found in counterfeit pills that can 

look like legitimate pharmaceutical pills. Unsuspecting users — especially young people — may be unaware of the 

possibility that legitimate-looking pills may not be what they seem, and could be deadly. 

 

 

 

 

WHAT CAN WE DO TO KEEP KIDS SAFE? 

 Recognize the signs and symptoms of drug use 

o Irritability, disrupted sleep, poor eating habits, decreased school performance, avoiding time with 

family, and withdrawing from normal activities and/or interests.  

 Recognize what illicit fentanyl looks like 

o Fentanyl has been found in counterfeit oxycodone pills marked as “M30,” counterfeit Percocet, and 

counterfeit Xanax. It has also been found in pills marked “K9,” “A215,” and “V48.” These pills are 

typically blue, green, or white in color, though counterfeit pills may occur in any color or shape. 

Fentanyl has also been found in powders. 

 Teach about the dangers of fentanyl 

o Kids and adolescents may not be aware that a single pill can be deadly. Young people should be 

educated about what fentanyl is, why it is dangerous, and where it might be encountered. 

Counterfeit pills are especially dangerous because they purport to be something they are not. 

Never take a pill unless it was prescribed to you and obtained from a pharmacy. 

  



 

 Secure and/or dispose of prescription medications 

o Secure all prescription modifications in a lock box in your home. 

o If a child is prescribed an opioid by a pediatrician, supervise daily until the medication is finished, 

use a pill box to keep track, and never let your child manage on their own.   

o Dispose of unused or expired medications. Find a disposal location near you at 

www.pima.gov/disposeamed. 

 

 Recognize overdoses and intervene before they become fatal 

o Signs of an overdose can include slow or no breathing; snoring or gurgling; paleness; cool skin; blue 

lips; and extreme drowsiness. 

o If you suspect an overdose, call 911 immediately and stay with the person. Arizona’s Good 

Samaritan law will protect you and the person who is overdosing from drug possession charges. 

o Give naloxone (Narcan®). Multiple doses of naloxone may be necessary to counteract the potency 

of fentanyl. Naloxone works in the body for 30 to 90 minutes. It is possible for overdose symptoms 

to return after naloxone wears off.  

o Find out where you can get naloxone at PimaHelpline.org/Naloxone. 

o Lastly, many fatal overdoses occur during the night. If you suspect an overdose, NEVER leave a 

person alone or allow them to “sleep it off”  

 

HOW IS THE HEALTH DEPARTMENT RESPONDING TO THE FENTANYL CRISIS? 

 The Pima County Health Department has issued a number of public health alerts in response to the rise in 

overdose deaths, particularly fentanyl-involved deaths.  

 

 On June 9, 2021, a Drug Overdose Death Public Health Emergency was issued in Pima County.  PCHD 

launched a fentanyl awareness campaign based on the DEA’s One Pill Can Kill campaign to bring attention 

to the presence of fentanyl in our community.  

 

 We urge all parents/guardians to stock naloxone or Narcan®, a medication that counteracts the life-

threatening effects of an opioid overdose, in their home first aid kits. Narcan® is now available in limited 

supply at Pima County libraries and can be purchased at any pharmacy.  

 

 We also offer the following trainings to the community at no cost: 

o Narcan®: How to recognize an opioid overdose and administer Narcan® 

o Rx360: Understanding prescription drug misuse and abuse 

o Strengthening Families Program: An evidence-based family skills training program found to 

improve family relationships, school performance, and reduce substance misuse in children.  

To learn more about these trainings visit www.pima.gov/MentalHealth. To register for a training, send your request 

to CMHA@pima.gov or call 520-724-7470. 

http://www.pima.gov/disposeamed
https://pimahelpline.org/Naloxone/
https://webcms.pima.gov/UserFiles/Servers/Server_6/File/Health/Mental%20Health/PCHD%20Surveillance%20Report%20-%202021%20Fatal%20Overdoses%20with%20Fentanyl%20Alert%2007.23.pdf
http://www.pima.gov/MentalHealth
mailto:CMHA@pima.gov


  
 
 
FFO Contacts:  
WebSite: www.cfhsffo.org 
The website can also be 
accessed from the FFO button 
under the 'For Parents' tab at 
the top of the CFHS 
homepage.  
 
President: 
Eileen Pastorious 
cfhsffopresident@gmail  
 
Vice President: 
Elvia Bow 
communications@cfhsffo.org 

Secretary:  
Jody Ponzo 
secretary@cfhsffo.org 

Treasurer:  
Anne Gruber 
treasurer@cfhsffo.org 

Grants:   
Monisha Patel 
grants@cfhsffo.org 

Grad Night: 
Jean Papham 
grad.night@cfhsffo.org 
 
Administration:  
Jody Brase  
jbrase@cfsd16.org 
209-8302 
 
General FFO meeting dates 
are below. Meetings begin at 
9:00am virtually. 

 
Meeting Dates: 
Jan 18 
Feb 15 
Mar 15 
Apr 19 
May 17 
 
 
 
 

         

FFO – Family Faculty 
Organization   

Hello Falcon Family, 

The holidays have rolled in already!  We want to say a huge Thank you to Cari 
Burson, our CFHS CTE Director who spoke at our November meeting.  “What 
does CTE/JTED look like as we transition back to in-person learning? Learn about 
CFHS's pathways and what is new at Pima JTED.”  For a recording of her talk, 
view our website.  https://www.cfhsffo.org/about/meeting-minutes 

As we are approaching the end of 2021, we are closing in on the last of Tax-
Deductible donations of the year!  You can help the FFO with a donation.   

Make your annual tax-deductible 'Falcon Funds' donation on our website 
CFHSFFO.org. Please help us support teachers, staff, classroom enrichment, 
and campus projects! We are hoping for 100% participation. Thank you to all 
who have already given! https://www.cfhsffo.org/ways-to-give 

 
Clean out your closet! We are partnering again with Big Brothers Big Sisters 
of Southern AZ for a school-wide “clothing drive”.  It is running now through 
December 13th. Everything stays local and helps both the Big Brother/Big Sister 
and the FFO, so the heavier the better! Bag up clothing, jewelry, accessories, 
handbags, shoes, linens and place them in the bins in front of the school. 

 
You can order holiday gift cards online by using 
https://www.shopwithscrip.com/.  They make great gifts for family, friends, 
neighbors, and teachers! It is a hard card, and not digital, it will be held for you 
in the Bursar’s office.   

 
Shop Falcon Pride Spirit Wear and High School face masks online on our 
website www.CFHSFFO.org. You will be notified when they are ready.  

 
Or make your family name or students’ name a permanent mark on a high 
school brick, also on sale at www.CFHSFFO.org.   
 

There is no meeting in December. See you on January 18th for a virtual 
meeting.  

Click here for the link to the FFO meeting https://meet.google.com/gob-qino-
mnn  

Click here for the Grad Night Sign Up Genius Link: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084aaaa829a64-grad 

 
Click here for the Staff Appreciation Sign Up Genius Link:  
9A62DA2FC1https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0D4BA-20212022  

 
Smile Amazon and direct donations help the FFO also. https://catalina-foothills-
high-school-ffo.square.site 
 

On behalf of the Family Faculty Organization, we would like to wish everyone a 
safe, happy, and healthy holiday season and a better New Year in 2022. 

 

Sincerely, 

Eileen Pastorious 

FFO (Family Faculty Organization) President 

Donate · Engage · Volunteer · Support 

President@cfhsffo.org 
https://www.cfhsffo.org     
https://www.facebook.com/CFHSFFO 

 

https://www.cfhsffo.org/about/meeting-minutes
https://www.cfhsffo.org/ways-to-give
https://www.shopwithscrip.com/
http://www.cfhsffo.org/
http://www.cfhsffo.org/
https://meet.google.com/gob-qino-mnn
https://meet.google.com/gob-qino-mnn
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084aaaa829a64-grad
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0D4BA9A62DA2FC1-20212022
https://catalina-foothills-high-school-ffo.square.site/
https://catalina-foothills-high-school-ffo.square.site/
mailto:President@cfhsffo.org
https://www.cfhsffo.org/


GRAD NIGHT! GRAD NIGHT! GRAD NIGHT! 

 

Class of 2022! Grab your Grad Night Tickets through 

InTouch or the Bursars Office…before you are 

 

The theme for Grad Night this year is Back to the Future and I can’t think of a better theme 

as we get back normal and back to one of our most beloved traditions.  But we need help 

from EVERY GRADE LEVEL to make it a success… 

SPONSORSHIPS AND VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Grad Night provides a fun, safe all night party for our graduation class. The event is all-

inclusive-meaning everything is included in the ticket price and we want the entire class to 

be included.  To keep our Seniors safe and provide them with this memorable last hurrah it 

takes a lot of volunteers and financial support.  

Sponsorship opportunities are available through the FFO online store at Home | Catalina 

Foothills High School FFO (square.site) - scroll to the bottom below spirit wear to see Grad Night 

sponsorships 

***$25 Raffle Sponsors/$100 Table Sponsors/$200 Backpack Sponsors/$250 T Shirt Sponsors*** 
***$300 Dancing Dads Sponsor/$500 Casino, Carnival or Dinner Sponsors*** 

 

Volunteer opportunities are available through Sign Up Genius. Catalina Foothills Grad Night 

Volunteers: Grad Night 2022 Volunteer Shifts (signupgenius.com) We really need underclassmen 
parents to step up and volunteer the night of the party.  Please volunteer this year so when 
you have a senior others will step in and volunteer to give your kid the same awesome 
opportunity. 

https://catalina-foothills-high-school-ffo.square.site/
https://catalina-foothills-high-school-ffo.square.site/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084aaaa829a64-grad
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084aaaa829a64-grad


YEARBOOK NEWS
CFHS Falcon 2022

C O N T A C T  U S :  C F H S Y E A R B O O K @ C F S D 1 6 . O R G

ORDERING
YOUR
YEARBOOK

Yearbooks are on sale NOW on InTouch and at the
Bursar's office. The cost is $85 per book and they
will be available only as a pre-order through
December 13, 2021. We order books based solely on
the preorder numbers and we cannot and do not
order extras.

In the past 40+ students have been placed on a
waitlist for the slim chance that there might be an
extra copy, because they thought they had ordered
a yearbook earlier in the year but had not! Most of
them were sorely disappointed!

We want you to be on the right list so order now
and don't be left out. After all, you definitely will be
in it.

Order your yearbook today!

Inside this issue:
Purchasing Yearbooks
Portrait Photos
Senior Tributes



PORTRAIT PHOTOS

We want everyone to be included!

All students will have their portraits displayed on the
portrait pages of the yearbook. They are listed by class in
the reference section. 

Seniors need to make an appointment with Rembrandt
Photography ((520) 797-9200) to have their headshot
taken. This is the photo that is used in the yearbook
portrait section. You do not need to purchase a portrait
package however, in order to be in the yearbook,
Rembrandt needs to take the headshot. Rembrandt
formats all of our yearbook photos and sends them to our
pubisher who, in turn, sends us the correctly formatted
photos. These photos should be taken by October  15, 2021.

If we do not receive a photo of your student from
Rembrandt, we will use their ID photo taken at the
beginning of the school year.

SENIOR TRIBUTES

Purchasing a Senior Tribute for your graduate is a
wonderful way to celebrate all that he/she has
accomplished during high school.

Senior Tributes are created by you using the Herff
Jones website. Attached are the directions and
pricing for each size tribute.

The website for you to create your tribute will be
open by September 15. The deadline to purchase 
 your tribute is January 31, 2022. The site will close
at  midnight on that date and will no longer be
available. We are also limited as to the number of
pages we have to display senior tributes. If those
pages sell out before January 31, 2022, the site will
close as we have run out of room! The sooner you
create your tribute, the better your chance of being
guaranteed a spot.

Class of 2022 Parents,
have you created this special page for your

graduate yet?

https://www.google.com/search?gs_ssp=eJzj4tZP1zcsSSkyLirOMmC0UjWosDBLMTM3NjY1NbY0SzU3M7cyqEgxNE5MNDU1TzFLMTA1t7D0Ei1KzU0qSsxLKVEoyMgvyU8vSizIqAQAIkkW1Q&q=rembrandt+photography&rlz=1C5GCEM_enUS901US901&oq=rembr&aqs=chrome.2.69i59j46i433i512j46i175i199i512j69i57j46i175i199i512j0i512j0i433i512j0i512l2.2622j0j15&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8&safe=active&ssui=on#


 
 
 
 
 
 
Celebrate your senior’s graduation with a full-color, personalized tribute 

in the 2021-2022 Falcon Yearbook.  One-quarter, one-half, and full page 
Senior Tributes are available for purchase. Find a current photograph that will 
be used as the main photo along with other photographs (baby, sports, 
hobbies, family, friends, etc.) to accompany your personalized message.  We are 
choosing to use a current photograph to serve as the main photo because we 
want to celebrate your senior where he/she is now.  

 With a limited number of pages, the deadline for submission for a 
Senior Tribute is January 31, 2022. 

All Senior Tribute pages will be constructed by you through the Herff 
Jones online website.  Go to yearbookordercenter.com and enter our 
school’s order number 7219.  This will then take you to our approved 
templates for you to use along with the complete instructions for you to 
follow.  It is super easy! 

Choose your student’s name, choose your template (one-quarter, one-
half, full page) and start uploading your photos!  You will be able to save your 
work in progress, so you DO NOT have to complete the process in one sitting. 

 
 

   
 
      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Falcon Senior Tributes 

¼ page color - $90 
 
½ page color - $165 
 
Full page color - $295 
 
* The cost of the Senior Tribute DOES NOT include 
the cost of purchasing a yearbook 
 
** Purchase a yearbook for $85 through InTouch on 
the CFHS website 
 
 

Deadline for submitting a Senior Tribute is January 31, 2022. 
 
The link will be shut down by Herff Jones on this date and no more 
submissions can or will be taken after this date.  No exceptions can 
be made regarding this date for anyone or for any reason. 



Frequently Asked Questions 
 

Q.  Where do I need to go in order to create a Senior Tribute? 
• Yearbookordercenter.com 
• School order Number:  7219 

 
Q.  What should I write in the tribute? 

• This is completely up to you.  Many tributes include a “Congratulations” or “Good Luck” message.  
Others include a short story or something meaningful between the family and the senior.   

• Include the names of the family members sending the message. 
• Check your spelling and grammar, we are not responsible for these errors since you are typing up 

your own message. 
• Word count limits do exist! 

o ¼ page – 50 words max 
o ½ page – 100 words max 
o Full page- 50-100 words depending on how many photos are used 

 
CFHS administration and Yearbook staff reserve the right to remove or edit any inappropriate wording or 
photographs as well as any damaging or derogatory comments written in this section. 
 
Q.  Do I have to complete my work in one sitting? 

• No. You can begin working on your template, save your work, and come back to it at another 
time.  

• You can add and subtract photos as you decide which ones you want to use. 
• You can change which template you are using as you work on the arranging of photos and text. 
• Nothing is final until you hit the submit button and pay for the tribute.  Just don’t forget you 

started it and then miss the deadline! 
 
Q.  How do I pay? 

• Your will pay for the Senior Tribute online through the Herff Jones website.   
• ¼ page cost - $90 
• ½ page cost- $165 
• Full page cost - $295 

 
Q.  Does buying a Senior Tribute also include the price of the yearbook itself? 

• NO!  You will be able to purchase a yearbook through InTouch on the CFHS website. 
• Yearbook cost is $85 

 
Q. What if I have photos that are not digital? 

• Scan photos onto a flash drive or onto your computer. 
• Photos must be uploaded at 300ppi. 
• The program on the Herff Jones website will let you know if your pictures are not the proper 

resolution (300 ppi) 
•  

Q.  What if I miss the deadline? 
• The Herff Jones website will permanently close on January 31, 2022. 
• We cannot accept any tribute past this deadline date.  Herff Jones (our yearbook vendor) sets firm 

deadlines for our pages and we have to submit these Senior Tribute pages on time or our book 
delivery date will be significantly delayed.   

• Absolutely NO EXCEPTIONS can be made in regards to this deadline! 
 
 
Any other questions?  Please send all inquiries to: 
 
cfhsyearbook@cfsd16.org 



BUY YOUR

YEARBOOKS ON SALE 
ORDER TODAY

$85
AVAILABLE ON INTOUCH & THROUGH

THE BURSAR

YEARBOOK
LIKE, NOW

DEADLINE TO ORDER IS DECEMBER 15, 2021!



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spanish Immersion Program 
in Catalina Foothills School District 

Families with children entering grades K-5* are invited to apply to enroll 
their children in Catalina Foothills School District’s Spanish Immersion 

Program at Ventana Vista Elementary School for the 2022-2023 school year. 
Goals for Students: 

• Meet or exceed academic achievement levels in all areas of the
district’s curriculum as aligned to state standards.

• Acquire communicative and academic proficiency in English
and Spanish.

• Gain an appreciation of other cultures and a deeper understanding of
their own culture.

• Increase capacity for creative thinking and problem-solving skills.

In our half-day kindergarten program, 100% of core instruction
(Language Arts, Math, Science, Health, and Social Studies) is taught in Spanish. 
In Grades 1 and above, Language Arts, Math and Health are taught in English, 

while Science and Social Studies are taught in Spanish. The program is designed for 
English-proficient students to acquire Spanish. 

Spanish literacy is developed at all grade levels in our immersion program. 

Open Enrollment applications are currently available on the district’s web page  
only at www.cfsd16.org . 

Open Enrollment applications should be submitted by January 31, 2022. 
*Students in grades 2-5 must meet language proficiency criteria for enrollment.

How To Learn More About the Program: 
• Sign up for the virtual Spanish Immersion Program Informational meeting

scheduled for January 12 from 4:00 - 5:00 p.m. by using the link: 
https://forms.gle/ucU35M7XaMrA6BzZ8 

• Click on the Academics tab on the Ventana Vista website at
http://vves.cfsd16.org 

!

! 

http:http://vves.cfsd16.org
https://forms.gle/ucU35M7XaMrA6BzZ8
http:www.cfsd16.org


 

 

 

  

 

 

 

ChineseImmersion Program
in Catalina Foothills School District 

Families with children entering Kindergarten through Fifth Grade* are 
invited to enroll their children in Catalina Foothills School District’s 

Mandarin Immersion Program at Sunrise Drive Elementary School for 
the 2022-2023 school year. 

Goals for Students: 
• Meet or exceed academic achievement levels in all areas of the district’s 

curriculum as aligned to state standards.
• Acquire communicative and academic proficiency in English and Chinese. 
• Gain an appreciation of other cultures and a deeper understanding of their own 

culture.
• Increase capacity for creative thinking and problem-solving skills.    

In our half-day kindergarten program, 100% of core instruction (Language Arts, Math, 
Science, Health, and Social Studies) is taught in Chinese. In Grades 1 and above, 

Language Arts and Social Studies are taught in English, while Science and Health are 
taught in Chinese. Math is taught in English. The program is designed for English-

proficient students to acquire Chinese. 
Chinese literacy is developed at all grade levels in our immersion program. 

Open Enrollment applications are currently available on the district’s web page 
only at www.cfsd16.org. 

Open Enrollment applications should be submitted by January 31, 2022. 
*Students in grades 2-5 must meet language proficiency criteria for enrollment.

How to Learn More About the Program: 
• Sign up for the virtual Chinese Immersion Informational meeting

scheduled for January 13 from 2:00 - 3:00 p.m. by using the
link: https://forms.gle/aW1qZxDzdHLGpkbE7 

• Click on the Academics tab on the Sunrise Drive Elementary website at

http://sdes.cfsd16.org 

http:http://sdes.cfsd16.org
https://forms.gle/aW1qZxDzdHLGpkbE7
http:www.cfsd16.org
http:http://sdes.cfsd16.org
https://forms.gle/aW1qZxDzdHLGpkbE7
http:www.cfsd16.org


 
 

 
 

 

 

in Catalina Foothills School District 
Families with kindergarten-age children* are invited to discover the 

passion and commitment for early childhood learning embraced 
by Catalina Foothills educators. 

• Kindergarten town hall meetings will be held virtually and are one 
hour long. 

• You will learn about the school’s half-day (Kindergarten) program and 
the optional, fee-based full-day (Kindergarten Plus) program and how 
we can work together to help ensure your child has a smooth 
transition to school. 

• K-Plus information and registration can be found by visiting the CFSD 
Community Schools website: https://communityschools.cfsd16.org/. 

To sign up for a Kindergarten Town Hall meeting, please use the links below: 
• Canyon View Elementary 209-7700 

December 1 and Januar y 12, 5:30 p.m. 
https://forms.gle/wAjx9Czo7VdQeL7b6 

• Manzanita Elementary 209-7800 
December 7 and January 13, 5:30 p.m. 
https://forms.gle/HCKjmcganiZP9wD68 

• Sunrise Drive Elementary 209-7900 
December 2, January 6, and January 27, 2:00 p.m. 
https://forms.gle/4N2CHuCWMoCeJQ5M6 

• Ventana Vista Elementary 209-8000 
December 8 and January 12, 5:30 p.m. 
https://forms.gle/ERziGnrbU8rfPMfr8 

Note: Open Enrollment applicant families are welcome to attend. 
* If your child will be five years old prior to September 1, 2022, he or she is eligible to attend 

kindergarten at one of our four elementary schools. 

https://forms.gle/ERziGnrbU8rfPMfr8
https://forms.gle/4N2CHuCWMoCeJQ5M6
https://forms.gle/HCKjmcganiZP9wD68
https://forms.gle/wAjx9Czo7VdQeL7b6
http:https://communityschools.cfsd16.org
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